
Athol Road Primary School 

Important-
Dates: 

 Curriculum Day—Friday, 
March 23rd 

 EarthHour—Saturday, 
March 24th @ 8.30pm 

 Term 1 ends on  
Thursday, March 29th 

Coming Events: 

 ALL coming events  
notifications are sent to 
parents via the Flexibuzz 
app 

Reminders: 

 Download the Flexibuzz 
app 

 Update Year level  
boxes that your child/
children is in 

From the Principal’s Desk: 

 
Six students from Athol Road Primary School have been invited to attend the 
Royal Children’s Hospital Appeal to present the money the school has  
collected to support this very worthwhile Appeal.  They will travel by train 
into the city and will present a large cheque, loaned by the Commonwealth 
Bank, at a pre-recorded ceremony at 10.30pm which will be televised at 
around 11.30am, so watch your television sets at this time to see the ARPS 
stars.  The students will be accompanied by Ms Meade and Ms Keech who so 
generously are providing their time so that our students can enjoy this 
unique experience.  Thank you, ladies! 
 

Last Friday, students from Athol Road Primary School competed in the  
annual District Athletics.  CONGRATULATIONS to all students who  
represented our school on your excellent behaviour and endeavours to 
achieve the best results possible.  THANK YOU to Mr Rus who put in a lot of 
work to prepare students for this competition.  His commitment to students 
achieving their best is undeniable. 
 

Swimming started this week for students in Years 3 – 6.  Students will swim 
on Monday, Wednesday and Thursday this week and next week.  Swimming 
causes a significant amount of disruption to school programs and I need to 
thank the teachers who are so flexible in organising their programs to suit 
this disruption.   
 

It was so good to see all the students spruced up last Wednesday for their 
school photos which are due soon after the holidays.  If you missed sending 
in your photo money you can still order online. 
 

Please remember that this week is a short week. 
 

CURRICULUM DAY: FRIDAY, 23rd MARCH: NO 
SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

Due to lack of interest, Out of School Hours Care will NOT  
operate on this day 

 

END OF SCHOOL TERM: THURSDAY, 29th 
MARCH 

School finishes at 2.30pm – PLEASE do NOT be late to pick up 
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In 2017 the ARPS House names were changed to animals which are important in Chinese culture: Green Snake, Yellow 
Tiger, Blue Ox and Red Dragon in recognition of the impact of our new Mandarin language learning program.   
 

House chants have become an important part of House pride and are chanted with pride at special events such as House 
Sports and assemblies.  I have included the words of the chants so parents can learn them with their children.    
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{ƘƻǳǘΗ {ƘƻǳǘΗ [Ŝǘ ƛǘ ŀƭƭ ƻǳǘΗ 
²ŜΩǾŜ Ǝƻǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ƙƛǎǎ ŀōƻǳǘ 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎƴŀƪŜǎΣ ǿŀǘŎƘ ǳǎ ǎƭƛŘŜ 
²Ŝ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǇǊƛŘŜ 
DǊŜŜƴΣ ƎǊŜŜƴ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƳŜŀƴ 
²ŜΩǊŜ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ȅƻǳΩǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ ǎŜŜƴ 
[ǳǳǳǳǳǳǳǳǳǳǳǳǳǳǳ {ƘŜΗ 
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²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǝƎŜǊǎΣ ŎƭŀǇ ŎƭŀǇ ŎƭŀǇ 
aƛƎƘǘȅ ǝƎŜǊǎ ŎƭŀǇ ŎƭŀǇ ŎƭŀǇ 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŦŀǎǘΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎǘǊƛƪƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ Řŀȅ ƭƻƴƎ 
²ŀǘŎƘ ǳǎ ǇƭŀȅΣ ƘŜŀǊ ǳǎ ǎƘƻǳǘ 
²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǿƛƴ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ  Řƻǳōǘ 
Iǳŀƴƴƴƴƴƴƴƴƴƴƴƴƴ IǳΗΗΗΗΗ 
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{ǘƻƳǇΗ {ǘƻƳǇΗ ¢ƘŜ ƻȄ ƛǎ ƘŜǊŜ 
.ƛƎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘǊƻƴƎΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻ ŦŜŀǊΗ 
{ŜŜ ǳǎ ŎƘŀǊƎŜΣ ǎŜŜ ǳǎ ǿƛƴ 
²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘǊƛǾŜ ŀƴŘ ƴŜǾŜǊ ƎƛǾŜ ƛƴ 
{ǘŜǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŜƊΦ  {ǘŜǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ 
[ŜǘΩǎ Ǝƻ ǘŜŀƳΣ ŬƎƘǘΣ ŬƎƘǘΣ ŬƎƘǘ 
[ŀŀŀŀŀŀŀŀŀŀŀŀŀŀŀ bƛǳΗΗΗΗΗΗΗ 
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CǳǊƛƻǳǎ ŘǊŀƎƻƴ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ 
Cŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ŬǊƳΣ ǘƘŀǘΩǎ ƻǳǊ ƎŀƳŜΗ 
wƻǳƎƘΣ ǘƻǳƎƘΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ ōŜŀǘ 
/ŀǊŜŦǳƭ ƴƻǘ ǘƻ ŦŜŜƭ ƻǳǊ ƘŜŀǘ 
²ŜΩǊŜ ƻƴ ŬǊŜΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ Ƙƻǘ 
!ǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘΣ ǿŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ǘƻǇ 
IƻƴƴƴƴƴƎƎƎƎ [ƻƴƎΗΗΗΗΗ 
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Early in Term 2, each learning space will be open where teachers are available to meet with any parent/s who would like to 
advise them of any information which will support their child/ren at school.  These are NOT parent/teacher interviews so the 
teachers will not be talking about your child’s progress but rather listening for you to tell them things about your child/ren 
which will support their learning.  Formal parent/teacher interviews will be scheduled in July as usual.  Please see the 
attached notice for further details.  

 
 
wǳōȅ ¢ƻƻƳōǎΥ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭ 

CORRECTION 
Please be advised that school will finish at нΦолǇƳ on Thursday, 29th 

March 
 

Incorrect time was published in an earlier notice 
Parents are required to pick their child/ren up at 2.30pm as staff have other pressing commitments after school. 

Out of School Hours care will operate as usual from 2.30pm – 6.00pm 



At ARPS—every person—every child—every minute 

 

 
 
Over the past 7 years, Athol Road Primary School has been a great supporter of the Royal Children’s Hospital (RCH) Good 
Friday Appeal. Our aim for 2018 is to raise $3 000.  
 

So far we have ǊŀƛǎŜŘ Ϸн сурΦор  

ARPS families are very generous towards worthy causes and there is none more worthy than the resource of the RCH 
when our children are very sick. If you haven’t already sent back your donation, it would be appreciated if you could give a 
little!  This is a very important cause and every dollar you give helps a child in need.  Give as much as you can for this very 
worthy cause. 
 
 
 
 

 

aƻƴŘŀȅΣ нсǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ Ϫ сΦллǇƳ  
         Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀũǊƻƻƳ 

    !ƭƭ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ 
 
 

 

aƻƴŘŀȅΣ нсǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ Ϫ сΦолǇƳ  
         Lƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀũǊƻƻƳ 

   {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
 

 
Ψ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƻƴŜ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƳŀƴȅΩ 
Have you noticed all the flags hanging in our hall? Have you noticed the many languages on the anchors in our Garden of 

Hope? They represent the many countries where Athol Road PS families have come from and some of the many languages 

we speak. We are from many different cultures but are able to live together peacefully in this country.  

In fact, according to a government website, Australia is the most successful multicultural country on earth. Our cultural 

diversity – from the oldest continuous culture of the first Australians to the cultures of the newest arrivals – is a great 

strength and makes Australia a wonderful place to live. We can enjoy different cultures, foods, ideas, music and art that 

come from all over the world. That’s really worth celebrating! 

So today, on ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ нмǎǘ aŀǊŎƘ, we’re celebrating IŀǊƳƻƴȅ 5ŀȅ. We’re celebrating that we are from many different 

cultures, but in Australia we all belong together. We want to include and respect everyone. 

Sometimes people wear orange clothes on Harmony Day. The colour orange represents good  

conversation, freedom of ideas and mutual respect.  

I hope that this week you will enjoy good conversations with many people from other cultures. 

 

/ŀǊƻƭ YƴƻȄ 
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!wt{ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ /ƭǳō is sponsored by CƻƻŘōŀƴƪ and the ±ƛŎǘƻǊƛŀƴ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ. It is open to all students from 

Foundation to Year 6. Breakfast Club runs five days a week from 8.00am to 8.45am and offers a variety of items from 

Crunchy Cheerios to simple natural wheat VitaBrits—from honey toast to fruit salad. After the meal—our members  

always enjoy a chat or play with friends from different year levels. 

We would like to welcome Mr Daniel Gervigny [or aǊ D] from the Lions Club to our Breakfast Club Team. We also have 

IŜƭŜƴ, a generous lady who always persuades students to eat 2 slices of toast and wƻǎŜ who has been helping us over 

a decade! Their kindness is highly appreciated! If you see these beautiful people in the morning, please say ‘Hello’ to 

them. 

 

Mei Luong – Breakfast Club Coordinator 

 

 

Thanks to all parents who came to join the “²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ bŜǿ tŀǊŜƴǘ !ƊŜǊƴƻƻƴ ¢Ŝŀ” last Wednesday. Mei was supposed 

to make Chicken Dumplings but the talented parents did it all! 

 

 We are going to have a “/ǳǇŎŀƪŜ  

5ŜŎƻǊŀǝƻƴ”  

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ нуǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ ŀǘ нΥолǇƳ  

ŀǘ ǘƘŜ 9ŀǊƭȅ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ /ŜƴǘǊŜΦ  

 

Everyone is welcome to take home your 

designed cupcakes. Please join us! 



The children in the 4 year old group have recently started participating in specialist classes. Each Monday morning, the 

children will take part in an Environmental Education class with Mr Hunter and a Music class with Mrs Murch. Mr Hunter 

introduced the children to a blue tongue lizard and a bearded dragon. Later in the year, the children will have the  

opportunity to help Mr Hunter in the vegetable garden. Mrs Murch taught the children some new songs. The children will 

have the opportunity to explore singing, dancing and drama during music class. 

 

 

    
 

 

 

The children in the 3 year old group have been exploring messy play activities, such as finger painting and playing with 

mud. Messy play is an important part of the kindergarten program as it allows the children to develop their sense of 

touch and learn new words as they describe the items that they are feeling. 

 

 

 

   
 
 

 

aƛǎǎ aŎ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ 

CƻǊ ǘƘŜ 9[/ ¢ŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ¢ŜŀƳ 
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¢ƘŜ ŬƎƘǘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇƭŀƴŜǘΩǎ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ƛǎ ƻƴΗ 

 Australia is home to some of the world’s most iconic and breathtaking natural landscapes and wildlife. But just like many of 

the natural  

wonders across our blue-green planet, we’re facing massive threats to our biodiversity due to climate change. 

That’s why millions of people in over 180 countries are switching off their lights for Earth Hour as a symbolic gesture to 

show the need for stronger climate action. !ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘȅ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘΣ !ǘƘƻƭ wƻŀŘΚ 
  
This year—Athol Road have registered as a participating school. At уΦолǇƳ ƻƴ aŀǊŎƘ нпǘƘ—the school is encouraging all 
families who are able to—to support 9ŀǊǘƘIƻǳǊ by ǎǿƛǘŎƘƛƴƎ ƻũ ŀƭƭ ƭƛƎƘǝƴƎ ŦƻǊ м ƘƻǳǊ at this time. 
 
 
For more information—and activities to join during Earth Hour—visit this site - 
 
https://www.earthhour.org.au/ 
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We have six Year 6 students travelling to the YƛŘǎ 5ŀȅ hǳǘ on DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ with Ms Meade and Mrs Keech to present the 
money raised by ARPS for the Good Friday Appeal.  
 
The school presentations will be televised on Channel Seven at ммΥолŀƳ ƻƴ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ олǘƘ.  Please tune in to see 
our students taking an active role in supporting others by contributing to the Good Friday Appeal. 
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T: Athol Road Office—9547 1224 

E: athol.road.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

W: atholroadps.vic.edu.au 


